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G ent l erne n :

The attached Licensee Event Report (LER) is being submitted pursuant to
10 Crn 50 73(a)(2)(1) concerning a Technical Specliice. tion violation.

Very truly yours,

~Qy s

i
John A. Bailey 1

Vice President
Operations

JAB /jra

Attachment

cci A. T. Howell ;!GC), w/a
R. D. Martin (NRC), w/a
0. A. Pick (NRC), w/a
W. D. Reckley (NRC), w/a

/'9204020251 920330
e r,n noc u o:>o004e2 'A
;3 PDH i \\\

PO Bou 411 D.rungton, KS %839 < Phone (31W 364 8831 |
A- tipai Or,uivoa, Cwop< M F HC VL T



_ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

-
.

LICENSEE EVENT REPORT (LER)

- - - - -

x, m , o. .,y, u.s uoun, . e, Wolf Creek Generating Stat ion 0 Lf>J 010J 0E ' WdW
mLim Failure To Verify Two Containment Pehotration Drain Valves Were Locked '

Result s In Violat ion of Technical Specification 4.6.1.1.4
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On February 27, 1992, at approximately 1430 CST, Control Room operators were
notified that containment penetration vent and drain valves may not have
been included in surveillance test procedure STS GP-007, ' Containment
Penetration Isolation Verification *, as requi:ed. A subsequent evaluation
concluded that valves EJV187 and EJV189, Conts.inment Recirculation Sump to
Post-Accident Sarnpling System Test Connection and Drain Valves, had not been
verified locked closed as required by Technical Specification Surveillance
Requirement 4.6.1.1.a. The valves were cubsequently verified locked closed
on March 16, 1992.

The root cause of this event was inadequate attention to detail when
preparing surveillance test procedure STS GP-007 prior to plant startup.
Surveillance test procedure STS GP-007 has been revised to ensure that
valves EJV187 and EJV189 are verified locked closed in accordance with the
requirements of Technical Specification Surveillance Requirement 4.6.1.1.a.
As a result of the evaluation, no other violations of Technical
Specification Surveillance Requirement 4.6.1.1.a have been identified.
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LICENSEE EVENT REPORT (LER).

TEXT CONTINUATION.
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_ INTRODUCTION

On February 27, 1992, at approximately 1430 CST. Control Room operators were
notified that containment penotration vent and drain valves may not have
been included in surveillance test procedure STS GP-007, " Containment
Penetration Isolation Verification', as required. A subsequent evaluation
concluded that two containment penetration test connections and drain valves
had not been verified locked closed as required by Technical Specification
Surveillance Requirement 4.6.1.1.a. Therefore, this event is being reported
pursuant to 10 CFR $0.73(a)(2)(1)(B) as a condition prohibited by the
plant's Technical Specifications.

DESCRIPTION OF KVENJ,I

Technical Specification 3.6.1.1 requires that primary containment integrity
be maintained while the unit is in Mode 1. Power Operation, through Hode 4
Ilot Shutdown. Without primary containment integrity, containment integrity
must be restored within one hour or the unit placed in at least !!ot Standby
within the next six hours and in Cold Shutdown within the following 30
hours. Technical Specification Surveillance Requirement 4.6.1,1.a requires
primary containment integrity to be demonstrated at least once per 31 days
by verifying that all penetrations not capabic of being closed by operable
containment automatic isolation valves and required to be closed during.
accident conditions are closed by valves, blind flargue, or deactivated
automatic valves secured in their positions, except as provided in Table
3.6-1 of Technical Specification 3.6.3. Additionally, Technical
Specification Surveillance Requirement 4.6.1.1.a excludes valves, blind
flanges, and deactivated automatic valves which are located inside the
containment and are locked, sealed or otherwise secured in the closed
position. These penetrations must be verified closed during each Cold
Shutdown with the exception that such verification need not be performed
moro often.than once per 92 days.

A Licensee Event Report (LER) received from another licensee as part of the
Industry Technical Information Program initiated a review of the event for

6 ~ applicability to Wolf Creek Generating Station. The LER concerned a failure'

to verify that a containment penetration vent valve was locked closed as
required by Technical Specifications because of an incorrect locked valvu
list. Ao a result of the initial review of thit LER, it was determined that
containment isolation valves may not have been included in surveillance test
procedure STS GP-007, ' Containment Penetration Isolation Verification' as
required._ Subsequently, on February 27, 1992, at approximately 1430 CST.
with the plant in Mode 3,^ Hot Standby. Control Room operators were notifled
of the initial review findings.
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Updated Safety Analysis Report (USAR) Section 6.2.4.4 states, in part, that
all manual valves which serve as containment isolation valves are locked or
sealed closed. Also, manual valves in the process lines are subject to the
surveillance requirements of Technical Specification 4.6.1.1.a while Inanual
valves serving as vents, drains and test connections within the isolation
valve envelope are subject to administrative procedures to ensure that they
are in the proper position.

A subsequent evaluation of the results from the initial review concluded
that although vents, drains, and test connections need not be included in
surveillance test procedure STS GP-007 to meet Technical Specification
Surveillance Requirement 4.6.1.1.a. the vents, drains, and test connections
must be administrative 1y controlled in a manner which ensures proper
positioning and inclusion of vent, drain and test connections in
administrative procedure ADH 02 102 satisfies the requirements of
administrative control. Ilowever, this evaluation concluded that valves
EJVT87 and EJV189-[BP V), Containment Recirculation Sump to Post. Accident
Sanpling System Test Connection and Drain Valves, had not been included in
surveillance test procedure STS GP-007 resulting in a failure to satisfy
Technical Specification Surveillance Requirement 4.6.1.1.a. Valves EJV187
and EJV189 are unique in that they do not satisfy the exclusion of USAR
Section 6.2.4.4 because they do not fall within the isolation valve
envelope.

. _ .

' ROOT CAUSH AND CORIQQRVE ACJIONS

the root cause of this event was inadequate attention to detail when
preparing the surveillance test procedure prior to plant startup. Valves
EJV187 and EJV189 were verified locked closed on March 16,=1992.
Survel11snee test procedure STS GP-007 has been revised to ensure that
valves EJV187 and EJV189 are verified locked closed pursuant to the
requirements of Technical Specification 4.6.1.1.a. As-a result of the
evaluation, no.other vic?.ations of T/S Surveillance Requirement 4.6.1.1.n

~have been identified.

ADDTTIONA1.1NFORMAHQM

Although not verified in surveillance test procedure, the screwed caps
downstream of valves EJV187 and EJV189 vero installed prior to initial
start-up to provide a barrier should the valves have been inadvertently
opened. Valves EJV187 and EJV189 are verified closed and capped following
each local leak rate test. 'Since the valves were closed and capped, the -
valves were performing their containment isolation function. Therefore,
there was no threat to the health and safety of the public.

' here have been:no previous similar occurrences..
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